MEMORANDUM

DATE: August 31, 2021

TO: Kenton County Fiscal Court
FROM: Holly Hill, Purchasing Manager
RE: Sole Source Provider

The Kenton County Police Department and the Kenton County Fiscal Court has received a letter dated
May 13, 2021, from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Grant Programs
Directorate (GPD) of notification of award of the Port Security Grant Program in the amount of
$60,000 to purchase two (2) small Unmanned Aircraft Systems and the requested equipment.

Included with this memo is the letter of notification of award.
The Kenton County Purchasing Department is requesting permission from the Kenton County Fiscal
Court to accept Flightwave Aerospace Systems as sole source provider of the Edge-130 UAS System

for the Kenton County Police Department.

Attached is the letter of sole source from Flightwave Aerospace Systems and supporting document
from the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration.

This recommendation was discussed and confirmed by Kenton County Police Chief, Spike Jones.



U.S. Department of Homeland Security
Washington, DC 20472

'FEMA

ARTS
y Uty

z

on_ Uy

(]

&b e
May 13,2021

Officer Trevor Rohe

Kenton County Police Department
1840 Simon Kenton Way
Covington, KY 41011

Dear Officer Rohe:

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Grant Programs Directorate (GPD) has
reviewed your request on behalf of the Kenton County Fiscal Court for the Kenton County Fiscal
Court to use $60,000 of its fiscal year (FY) 2020 Port Security Grant Program (PSGP) — Award
Number EMW-2020-PU-00067 to purchase two (2) small Unmanned Aircraft Systems (sUAS). The
requested equipment meets the requirements detailed in program guidance and is hereby approved
for uses consistent with the terms of the PSGP award.

This letter does not constitute an endorsement of any particular vendor, and FEMA reminds you that
all grant-funded procurements must be executed in a manner compliant with Federal procurement
standards at 2 C.F.R. §§ 200.317 — 200.326. For recipients that use PSGP funds for sUASs, FEMA
also advises that there is a general privacy concern related to the use of this equipment if the data the
devices collect is transmitted to servers not under the control of the operator. It has been reported
that some manufacturers of sUASs encrypt data and send that data to servers outside the United
States. The U.S. Department of Homeland Security’s Privacy Office suggests the recipient fully
explore data transmission and storage issues with vendors to reduce the possibility of data breaches.

As a reminder, per the GPD Information Bulletin No. 426, Section II1.B.6 (Nov. 1, 2017), and the
Authorized Equipment List, Item #030E-07-SUAS, licensing, registration fees, insurance and all
ongoing operational expenses are the responsibility of the recipient or local units of government and
are not allowable under these grant programs. In using the sUASSs, recipients and subrecipients must
adhere to their policies and procedures to safeguard individuals’ civil rights and civil liberties. This
approval does not constitute an endorsement of the non-Federal entity’s policies and procedures for
the use of the SUASs. Any future SUAS equipment requests must also be submitted to GPD for prior
approval. Please contact your Preparedness Officer, Adam Wallace, 202-213-8626 if you have any
questions.

Sincerely,
-l ;..:..wf_—g—;;\./ -
Stacey N. Street

Director
Office of Grants Administration
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